


PUBLIC NOTICE
The Port of Lopez, Lopez Island Airport (S31), is proposing the installation of a new Automated Weather Observation System (AWOS). The AWOS will include a 30-foot tower with an antenna and Federal Aviation Administration (FAA) Style E – Medium Dual Red obstruction light mounted to the top of the tower.
On November 15, 2022, the FAA approved a Documented Categorical Exclusion with no further National Environmental Protection Administration (NEPA) review required. 
As a requirement of this project, the Port of Lopez is requesting the public review the Federal Communications Commission (FCC) Antenna Structure Registration (ASR) Application.
A copy of the signed Documented Categorical Exclusion and FCC ASR Application for this project can be found on the Share Point website located here: 
https://dowl.sharepoint.com/sites/S31_Public_Notice
On or before the end of January 8, 2024, you may submit a Request for Environmental Review if you believe that the proposed tower may have a significant impact on the environment. You must serve a copy of your Request for Environmental Review to the applicant. Late-filed Requests for Environmental Review may be subject to dismissal.
Your Request for Environmental Review must state the specific reasons that you believe the proposed construction may have a significant impact on the quality of the human environment, as required under the Commission's rules, and also provide contact information for the person making the request. A Request should be supported by factual detail with respect to the location, nature, and extent of any potential significant impact. Pleadings that do not meet these standards may be subject to dismissal.
After the end of the 30-day posting period, the applicant will have 10 calendar days to oppose your Request for Environmental Review. You will then have 5 business days to file a reply. If the Commission agrees that the proposed construction may have a significant environmental impact, we will require the applicant to file an EA or to supplement an existing EA.
Steps to File a Request for Environmental Review 
1. Compose the text of your Request for Environmental Review and save it as a document on your computer. You may use Word or any of a number of other popular formats. You will also have an opportunity to attach photographs or other materials in separate documents.
2. Email your Request for Environmental Review to the following emails:
Rick Hoffman – rhoffman@portoflopez.com
Megan Zollars – mzollars@dowl.com 




